
TOWN OF GREENSBORO 

Meeting Minutes 

April 3, 2023 

I. Call to order 

Clerk-Treasurer Rayann Knepley called to order the regular meeting of the Town of 

Greensboro at 6:30PM on April 3, 2023, at Greensboro Community Building. 

II. Attendees 

The following board members were present for the meeting:  Clerk-Treasurer, Rayann 

Knepley; Board Member, Michael Dawson; Board Member, Ralph Chesher. 

The following community members/others were present for the meeting: Jason and Misty 

Clark, Elly Keck, Jennifer Smith 

Greensboro Police Department: Chief Chris Pickens 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Minutes from the March meeting were read and same were approved by the board. 

IV. Open issues 

1. Paving/Patching Roads: Approved for the grant for North side. Board met with engineer 

to review bids. There were four bids submitted and Crim and Sons was the lowest bid at 

$83,923.00. Town’s portion is now $21,000.00. Will have a “donation” bucket in a few 

locations at Easter event. 

For remaining streets, Jason Clark suggested Pavement Solutions who sprays 

sealant/treatment on the street. Will warranty for 10 years. Owner will drive through 

town and look at streets.  

2. Police Department update. Patrol hours 211.75; training hours 4; Admin hours 62 for a 

total of 455 hours. Traffic stops 77; UTTs 10; warnings 67; business checks 146. 

Officer Dobrel and Officer Money are no longer with the police department. 

Chief and Mike Dawson updated signs. 

Chief donated new flag – Someone will oversee lowering it during times of mourning. 

Easter event is well underway. Eggs are being filled during the week and tent set up on 

Friday. 

Summer Fest: We have at least 20 vendors so far. 



3. Parks Board: Misty Clark would like to submit to T-Mobile (submit proposal). 

GiveSendGo (like go fund me). Youtube – Non-Profit Site where we can post videos of 

wants and people can donate. How much do we want to spend and what kind of 

equipment do we want to get/replace. Walmart grant. Get out when it’s warm (early to 

mid-March) to measure, get grant letters sent out so we can see what type of money 

we can get. No update 

4. Clerk-Treasurer. Job description is available. Contact Rayann if you would like to take 

over. Absolute last meeting will be the June meeting. 

5. Ordinances. Still working on.  

6. Town drain on West Main Street has collapsed. Concrete will need cut out to see what 

needs to be done. Will be working on that soon. 

 

7. Mike Dawson: Submitted resignation effective June 30, 2023. If interested, please let 

Clerk-Treasurer know. 

 

8. Check into drain cleaning for the streets. 

 

9. Emergency Siren. Now fixed. Something on the inside of the box that keeps causing 

breaker to short out. 

V. New business 

1.  Sidewalk down from Front Street to community building. Look into seeing what we can 

get done in that regard. 

2. Greensboro Pike Festival July 29th from Jennifer Smith will be reaching out to Smiths to 

provide/cook the hog. Kevin Stonerock and Hazard Bound.  Meet on April 13th at 6:00 PM to 

move forward. 

3. Ralph would like to purchase new chairs for community building. Will get an estimate 

for cost before board decides what to do. 

President adjourned the meeting at 7:51PM 

Minutes Submitted:  

______________________________ 

 

Clerk— Treasurer, Rayann Knepley 



 


